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Town of Hilton Head Island 
TOWN COUNCIL WORKSHOP 

Tuesday, October 27, 2020 at 9:00 a.m. 
MEETING MINUTES 

Present from Town Council: John J. McCann, Mayor; Bill Harkins, Mayor Pro-Tempore; David Ames, 
Tamara Becker, Marc Grant, Tom Lennox, Glenn Stanford, Council Members 

Absent from Town Council: Bill Harkins, Mayor Pro-Tempore 

Present from Town Staff: Steve Riley, Town Manager; Josh Gruber, Deputy Town Manager; Shawn Colin, 
Director of Community Development; Scott Liggett, Director of Public Projects and Facilities/Chief 
Engineer; Krista Wiedmeyer, Exec. Assist/Town Clerk 

1. Call to Order 
Mayor McCann called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.  

2. FOIA Compliance: Public notification of this meeting has been published, posted, and distributed 
in compliance with the South Carolina Freedom of Information Act and the requirements of the 
Town of Hilton Head Island. 

3. Approval of Agenda 
Mr. Stanford moved to approve the agenda. Mr. Ames seconded. By way of roll call, the agenda was 
approved by a vote of 6-0. 

4. Parking Master Plan for the Town of Hilton Head Island 
a. Presentation from Walker Consultants – Jim Corbett, Director of Planning Studies 

Jim Corbett, Director of Planning Studies from Walker Consultants gave a presentation to the members 
of Town Council. Mr. Corbett reviewed the findings from the discussions with community members, 
Town Council, and Town staff. He discussed the different options that could be taken in order to update 
the Town’s current beach parking, specifically in the Coligny area. 

5. Town Council Discussion 
The members of Town Council had a robust discussion, posing a number of questions to Mr. Corbett 
about his findings and recommendations. Upon the conclusion of the discussion, Mayor McCann stated 
that a recommendation would be coming forward to the next Council meeting. He said this 
recommendation would be to accept the report from Walker Consultants, and further discussion would 
be had at the annual workshop in January. 

6. Appearance by Citizens 
Lee Lucier addressed the members of Town Council with his concerns regarding the Parking Master 
Plan. 

7. Adjournment 
By unanimous vote, the meeting adjourned at 10:35 a.m. 

Approved: November 17, 2020 

  
Krista M. Wiedmeyer, Town Clerk 

  
John J. McCann, Mayor 


